April 12, 2001
Susan Molinari

Richard Ravitch

Co-Chairs

Millenial Housing Commission

 800 N. Capitol St. NW, Suite 680
Washington, D.C. 20002 


RE:  Preservation of 221(d)(4) housing

Dear Ms. Molinari and Mr. Ravitch:


The Yolo County Partnership for Housing (a local alliance of affordable housing advocates) has been pursuing strategies to assist in the preservation of Section 8 FHA-insured housing in our County.   Of the 22 at-risk properties in our County, the units that are at greatest risk from opt-outs are those in 221(d)(4) financed projects.  


Typically, only 20% of the units in the projects are subject to Section 8 HAP contracts.  With the combination of steep increases in area market rents and marginal vacancy rates, there is significant motivation for owners to opt-out.  While the total number of units within any single project may be comparatively small (from as few as 8 units up to 91 units), the cumulative number of Section 8 units in 221(d)(4) properties represents a very important share of the affordable rental housing in our County.


In looking for a new approach to preserving these 221(d)(4) units, we have come up with a strategy that is a variation on the new HUD policy allowing transfers of the Interest Rate Payment subsidies on properties with 236-mortgage pay-offs.  While for-profit owners are motivated to opt-out of their HAP contracts, there are certainly non-profit affordable housing organizations, and perhaps, other for-profit owners who would be happy to be the recipients of the HAP contracts and remaining IRPs.


The basic concept is that HUD, once notified of an owner’s plan to opt-out, would “market” the remaining IRP and HAP to other property owners within the same community.  The value, or cost to HUD, of the transfers could not increase.  If the property that accepts the IRP and HAP is already subject to affordability covenants, the cost of the Section 8 subsidies to HUD could actually be reduced.  The new owner would, of course, have to enter into new regulatory covenants with HUD as a condition of accepting the project-based Section 8 contracts.


We have no doubt that there are numerous legal and regulatory hurdles that would have to be cleared to implement our proposed program.  We also recognize that the challenges to preservation of existing affordable housing require new approaches.  We offer our proposal as one of those innovative strategies.  If you would like to discuss this further with me or other members of our Partnership, I can be reached by phone at (530) 757-4444 ext. 224 or by e-mail at:   nconk@chochousing.org. 

Sincerely,

YOLO COUNTY PARTNERSHIP FOR HOUSING

Nancy Conk

Executive Director

COMMUNITY HOUSING OPPORTUNITIES CORPORATION

1490 Drew Avenue, Suite 160

Davis, CA   95616

